MICHIGAN BEAN COMMISSION
Meeting Minutes – March 11, 2015
SVREC, 3775 South Reese Road, Frankenmuth, MI  48734 
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The meeting was called to order at 1:00 PM by Chairman Stoutenburg.  Stoutenburg noted that Vice-Chairman Ross Voelker was participating through a video conference tool called Zoom.   
PUBLIC COMMENT:  there was none
APPROVAL OF AGENDA:  A motion was made by Krick with support from Schindler to accept the agenda as printed.  Motion passed.     

APPROVAL OF MINUTES:  A motion was made by French with support from Stratton to accept the meeting minutes dated December 10, 2014 as presented.  Motion passed.
FINANCIAL REPORT:  The financial reports for the month of December 2014, January and February 2015 including monthly assessment reports, bank balances, year-to-date totals and budget comparison for both the Commission and PRAB were presented.  A motion was made by Ackerman with support by Bischer to accept the financial report as presented and be placed on file.  Motion passed.
Byrum and Lippstreu, Byrum Fisk Communications were on hand to present the Ag Leaders of Michigan to the Commission.  The Commission is the 9th member of ALM.     

MDARD REPORT:  Jamie Zmitko-Somers, MDARD thanked Krick and Cramer for attending in Monday’s Board Member Training which focuses on the Open Meetings Act and the Freedom of Information Act.  Krick noted his appreciation.  Zmitko-Somers went on to note:

· Matt Blakely has been named Legislative Liaison for MDARD
· SCBG Applications are due 3/26/15.  Caps have been bumped up to $100,000.

· MFB may offer a bus for transportation to and from FMI in Chicago in June.

MICHIGAN BEAN SHIPPERS REPORT:  MBS Representative Neil French commented on his concern over the potential for low quality and/or diseased seed being planted this spring given the tight seed situation.  Neil encouraged Commissioners to be diligent on monitoring this situation as best they can.  Varner noted that he would like to do some testing with a product that may impact some diseases so if someone sees this disease during the growing season to let him know so he can pursue it as a research opportunity.       

Emerging Markets:  Cuba has been in the news lately.  Cramer offered his opinion and observations.  He expects this to be a slow process but is optimistic that Michigan beans will eventually be offered in Cuba.

Budget Review and Recommendations:  Cramer distributed amended budget proposals for both the MBC and for PRAB.  (See attached)  Following explanation and discussion, Krick moved to adopt both budgets with proposed amendments as presented.  French supported Krick’s motion.  Motion passed. 

 EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR’S REPORT
· Grant Update:  Cramer and Varner commented on the status of the “Project North” SCBG, the Harvest Aid grant and the SGI Dry Bean Ingredient grant.  All three are on track with progress and spending.  Varner and Cramer are preparing for the next SGBC which is due later this month.  Cramer will be in Lansing on Friday presenting the next application to the SGI Grant Evaluation Committee.  

· Review winter meeting schedule and content:  after discussion, the 2015-16 meeting schedule will look very similar to the 2014-15 schedule but will add a regional meeting in the Thumb. 

·  Varner commented on white mold issues around the state including some of his observations.  Varner shared a handout with some research results on this year’s white mold study.   

· The MBC has been awarded a SCBG named “Harvest Aid” Grant in the amount of $75,000.  Cramer and Varner are working with Dr. Christy Sprague and Dr. James Kelly.
AMERICAN PULSE ASSOCIATION:  Cramer complimented the APA and its staff for the outstanding job organizing the recent board meeting and fly in activity in Washington DC.  Cramer expressed the need to add dry bean participation and investment in the APA.  APA is working hard on the recent Dietary Guidelines Report that in our opinion neglected dry beans. 

Future Assessment Consideration:  Cramer led a brief discussion that focused on dollars generated given various scenarios.  Cramer intends to visit with the MBS on the subject and eventually lay out a plan for further consideration.  

USDBC Report:  USDBC Executive Committee member Stoutenburg gave a brief overview of USDBC revenue concerns and shared the concern expressed recently over Duane Maatz’s decision to become an employee to a Minn Dak sugar beet grower group in addition to managing his contract with the USDBC.  

Ackerman and Stoutenburg commented on the USDBC Congress held in Mexico last month. 

Stoutenburg discussed the long term benefits of naming E.D. Cramer and the delegate or alternate to the USDBC.  Following discussion, Schindler moved to name Cramer as the MBC Delegate to the USDBC.  Stratton supported.  Motion passed.                                                                                  
With no further agenda items or discussion, Chairman Stoutenburg declared the meeting adjourned at 4:30 p.m.   
Respectfully, 
Joe Cramer
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